
 

Ref No.   AIACE/CENTRAL/2020/  068                                       Dated 9
th

 July 2020 

  

To 

The Commissioner 

Coal Mines Provident Fund Commissioner 

POLICE LINE, DHANBAD – 826014 

Jharkhand 

  

SUB: Enhancement of Pension due to pay revision wef 1/1/2017 

 

Dear Sir, 

  

           Kindly refer to our earlier letters no. 2020_032 dated 1
st

 April 2020 and no. 2020_039 dated 25
th

 

April 2020, along with enclosures containing list of executives who retired after 1/1/2017. Pursuant to the 

revision of pay scales of executives of Coal India Ltd. with effect from 1st January 2017, the pension 

amount payable to executives superannuated after that date under Coal Mines Pension Scheme, 1998 was 

to be enhanced according to the new pay scales which were implemented in 2018.  

  

However many executives, who retired after 1-1-2017, but before the implementation of the revised pay 

scales, are deprived of enhanced pension admissible under new pay scales. They continue to receive 

pension at the old rates. One of the probable reasons for this may be that their revised data and 

contribution might not have been sent to CMPF office by the units. But in some of the cases revised 

pension has not been released even after this data and contribution sent by the Coal Companies. On last 2 

occasions ,we had submitted list of our such members out of which many are yet to get revised pension. 

  

            Since the financial implication of this is quite considerable from the point of view of the retired 

executives, many such affected members of AIACE have represented to us to take up this issue with 

concerned authorities. 

  

          Under the circumstances, we request immediate resolution of the issue. 

  

 

Regards,  

 

 

P K SINGH RATHOR 

Principal General Secretary 



  

Copy to: 

1.      Chairman-cum-Managing Director, Coal India Ltd. 

2.      Director (Personnel)/ Director (Finance), Coal India Ltd. 

3.      CMD/DP/DF -BCCL/CCL/CMPDIL/ECL/MCL/NCL/SECL/WCL 

4.      CMD/Director(PAW), SCCL Kothagudem-- With a request for revision of pension of leftover 

executives of SCCL. 

 

 

 

Copy to  

 

The Secretary, Ministry of Coal, Govt of India, New Delhi for information and needful initiatives 

 

 


